
A Note from Mrs. Hitch

Hello Oak Trace Families,

We celebrated World Kindness Day on Monday. The students could complete a BINGO card to earn
a Be Kind bracelet. They are challenged to continue being kind and spread kindness out in the
community. If you see examples of Oak Trace students being kind, let me know. We love to
celebrate the great things our students are doing. We have the best students!!

Next week we will be in school on Monday and Tuesday and then are off the rest of the week for
Thanksgiving break. November is flying by!

Thank you to everyone helping with holiday giving. There are ways you can help in this newsletter.
It is appreciated!

Congratulations to our Spell Bowl team for finishing in the top ten in the state!! We are so proud of
your hard work! Congratulations to Hope Lancaster for being named our Student of the Month.
Hope is responsible and caring and a great example of how to do the right thing and treat people
right. Congratulations to our Rock Strong award winner, Cheryl Beard. She works hard every day to
care for our students.

PLEASE take the time to click the link below and make sure you and your spouse (and
grandparents if they will be visiting) are Safe Visitor approved. To sign up for Safe Visitor, please
visit https://www.wws.k12.in.us/Page/1474 If you aren't sure if your Safe Visitor has expired, you
can email Lori Egler at eglerl@wws.k12.in.us. Thank you!!

Have a Happy Thanksgiving! I'm thankful for all of our Oak Trace families.

Jane Hitch
hitchj@wws.k12.in.us
@MrsHitchOTES
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What's Happening

November 22-24 - Thanksgiving Break
November 27 - Choir sings at Pacer game
December 4-8 - Book Fair

All Pro Dads



Our next meeting is Wednesday, November 29, at 7:30am.

APD RSVP link:
https://allprodadchapters.com/chapters/3952/chapter_meetings/
47976

Holiday Giving
Westfield Education Foundation

https://crm.bloomerang.co/HostedDonation?
ApiKey=pub_cb83e035-0405-11eb-b759-
0a00f05aac29&WidgetId=3375105

https://allprodadchapters.com/chapters/3952/chapter_meetings/47976
https://crm.bloomerang.co/HostedDonation?ApiKey=pub_cb83e035-0405-11eb-b759-0a00f05aac29&WidgetId=3375105






Westfield Ornament

Thanks to the Westfield Chamber of Commerce, you can now give
your holiday decorations a hometown touch. This ornament
recognizes our city's first responders while also highlighting the
Monon Trail, a main artery of foot and bike traffic that connects
our community.

Proceeds from this ornament will go towards the chamber's
student scholarships and help them continue to support our local

businesses.
Click here to buy

Head lice

Head Lice is a common community problem and infestations peak from September to February. It
is the parent’s prime responsibility of assisting in the prevention and management of head lice by
regularly checking your child’s head for lice. If they are showing signs of head lice such as tickling
on the scalp, itching, irritability, difficulty sleeping and sores on the head from scratching, please
contact the child’s physician. While head lice are a nuisance, it is not a health issue and does not
spread disease. For information on how to identify head lice, when to seek treatment and general
information about head lice, please see the Oak Trace website under parents and nurse’s clinic. If
you suspect your child has head lice contact your health care provider for treatment options and let
th h l k if t ti i hild All i f ti i

https://westfieldchamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/2rOG8Ddr


confidential between the school nurse, parent and child. If you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to give me a call.

Melissa Hurst RN
317-867-6405

Substitute teaching
We LOVE having parent substitute teachers!! If you are interested
in subbing at OTES, please contact Molly Baker at
bakerm@wws.k12.in.us or call 317-867-6403. You can request to
be a substitute for OTES only.

Thinking Thursday

Many former Oak Trace students starred in the high school musical
last week. What was the name of that musical?

Cinderella

Attendance Line

Attendance line phone # is 317-867-6401.
For all absences and late arrivals, press 1 to leave a message. Please call by 8:30 A.M.

For all transportation changes, please call 317-867-6401 and press 1 to leave a message by 1:30
P.M.
If calling after 1:30 P.M., please call the office directly at #317-867-6411

Safe Visitor Registration
If you want to participate in classroom activities or chaperone field
trips, you must be registered in SafeVisitor. To register or renew
your registration in Safe Visitor, please use the link below.

https://secure.safevisitorsolutions.com/Safe/Volunteer/003471/volunteer

Lunch duty helpers
If you'd like to help with lunch duty this year, please open the link
below. You can also find this sign-up on our website.

https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS

mailto:bakerm@wws.k12.in.us
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Lunch times

Kindergarten 10:45-11:15
1st 11:20-11:50
2nd 12:40-1:10
3rd 11:45-12:15

4th 12:10-12:40

Membership Toolkit

Hi! Oak trace Families! We are so excited for another amazing year at Oak Trace. Please sign up
for Membership Toolkit. Membership Toolkit is the system that we run all of the PTO events
through for the year. Walkathon, Savor Westfield, and Enrichments are run through Toolkit. When
you sign up your family can be added to the directory which is super helpful for planning birthday
parties or playdates! Returning families do need to sign back up every year and update their info.
https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com
Thanks
Oak Trace PTO
Questions? OakTracepto@gmail.com

Rent the Rock!

Starting Friday, August 5 , at 9 am. You will be able to Rent the Rock
through Membership toolkit. The Rock is able to be rented Sunday-
Thursday for $20. You are able to begin painting at 4:00 pm on the
day of your rental. Your beautiful artwork stays up for 24 hours or
until the next person has it rented. All rentable days are divided up
by trimester and posted on membership toolkit. We do block out some days for special events. If
you have questions feel free to email Jodi Hardt at hardtj@wws.k12.in.

What's happening in Stem
We had a wonderful week in
STEM. This week we began a
new rotation that will take us
through December 1st. During
this rotation 4th grade
students are learning about
and experimenting with force,
motion, and energy. 3rd
graders are continuing their
exploration of magnets by
building and testing a VEX Go
magnetic car. Second grade

What's happening in the
Library
We have had a wonderful week
in the library! Our literacy focus
this week has been identifying
the theme in the story, Norman
Didn't Do It by Ryan T. Higgins.
I was so proud of the students
sharing different
themes/lessons they learned!
Book Fair is coming soon! The
Book Fair will be December 4th
through December 8th!

Nurse's clinic
To safeguard the transportation
of medication to and from
school, all medication
prescriptions and over the
counter must be dropped off by
a parent or guardian in the
health clinic. Students are not
permitted to carry any
medication without a
physician's order in writing on
file with the school nurse.

https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com/
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students are creating a Home
Alone themed Ozobot maze.
1st graders are learning about
and exploring with Ozobots,
and Kindergarten students are
creating LEGO marble mazes.
As always, if you have any
questions or concerns, please
contact me at
gibbsj@wws.k12.in.us.

I hope you all have a fantastic
weekend and a very thankful
Thanksgiving holiday.

Each class will shop during
their regularly scheduled library
time while the Book Fair is
here! “Family Night” will be on
Tuesday, December 5th from
3:30-6:30 p.m. PLEASE NOTE:
Scholastic will now be
charging sales tax on the
items at the Book Fair! Please
make adjustments for that as
you set up your child’s eWallet
or send in cash/checks! Please
try to utilize the eWallet
payment system for your
student! This makes
purchasing so easy and avoids
any chance of students losing
cash or checks! (On the
Internet just search for
“Scholastic Book Fairs” and
then click on “Fair Finder” and
type in Oak Trace Elementary!
Then, scroll down to the
eWallet section and follow the
simple directions!) **IF YOU
HAD eWALLET MONEY LEFT
FROM A PREVIOUS OAK
TRACE BOOK FAIR…YOU MUST
CREATE A NEW eWALLET FOR
THIS BOOK FAIR AND
TRANSFER THE LEFTOVER
MONEY!** If writing a check,
please make it payable to
OTES PTO.
Happy Reading!
Mrs. Walker

Please contact your school
nurse for assistance if needed.

Please return any clothes your
child has had to borrow from
the nurse's clinic. I am running
low on my supply of clothes.
Thank you so much for your
help in this matter.

What's happening in
music

What's happening in art

What's happening in PE
2nd-4th Grades

mailto:gibbsj@wws.k12.in.us


We are really busy in the music
room!

Kindergarten has been working
on playing the djembe drums
to the beat of our Thank You
song and while playing the
beat to some food and other
things associated with
Thanksgiving.

1st and 2nd Grade- We are
working on reading Ta, Ta-di,
and quarter rest as well as
keeping a steady beat to our
Thank You song. After
Thanksgiving we will do some
improvising on the xylophones
and other barred instruments.

3rd Grade- We have been
playing Engine Engine Number
Nine with a partner for Mrs.
Paul

4th Grade- We are also
working with the Thank You
song and words that are
associated with Thanksgiving
while learning sixteenth notes
and combined two sixteenth
notes with an eight note.

Important Dates:
Monday, November 20- Talent
Show Dress Rehearsal
Tuesday, November 21- Talent
Show at 1:00pm. You must be
a safe visitor to come to
watch.
Monday, November 27- OTES
Choir sings the National
Anthem at the Pacers Game
Saturday, December 2- OTES
Choir sings at Westfield in
Lights at 4:30 on the Grand
Junction stage.
Have a Harmonious Weekend!
M P l

We just completed our frisbee
unit. Our last day of frisbee
was spent playing Frisbee Golf.
The kids had a blast. We had a
9 hole course set up in the gym
and they used scorecards to
keep track of their score. I told
the students that there is a
Frisbee Golf course right here
in Westfield at Asa Bales park.
Hopefully some of them will
go out and give it a try
sometime. Here is a quick
video of one of the classes
playing in the gym this week.
VIDEO
We will play some
Thanksgiving games the rest
of this week and next week
before going into Pickleball
when we get back from break.

K-1st Grades
Our frisbee unit just came to a
close as well. We really
focused on learning how to
throw the frisbee correctly. Our
cue words were, point, cross,
step, throw. Hopefully that will
stick with them going forward.
We played a game this week
called Pin Down. It is a game
we played before but this time
we used frisbees instead of
balls. We will be playing some
Thanksgiving games before
going into our striking unit
after the break.

We are still looking for SHOE
TIERS!! We are slowly but
surely adding new members to
the shoe tying wall of fame! If
your child can show me that
they can tie their shoes either
in a video you send or when
they come to class I will get
their picture taken and give
th tifi t

https://drive.google.com/file/d/16I74XlZdHbwdSNFFsbDeOFh81Vh7r9YG/view?usp=sharing


SHOE TYING WALL OF FAME
PICTURE

Molly Baker
Molly is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TW53Dwnxxc3h_QzXp0S9Etw8GA5RJmkz/view?usp=drive_link

